

November 2, 2022

SENT ELECTRONICALLY

Monica Hawkins Clerk Municipality of East Ferris 390 HWY 94 Corbeil, ON POH 1K0

Dear Ms. Hawkins:

RE: Board of Health Appointment – Nipissing District / East

This letter is to advise you that Dean Backer's term of office on the Board of Health for the North Bay Parry Sound District Health Unit will expire November 14, 2022.

In accordance with Ontario Regulation 559, made under the *Health Protection and Promotion Act*, one member (municipal or citizen appointee) shall be appointed to the Board of Health for Nipissing District / East. In the past, the Nipissing District eastern municipalities have used a rotation system to select their joint appointee to the Board of Health. The appointment history is listed below.

Municipality/Town/Township	Term	Appointee	
Town of Mattawa	1989 – 1997	Garry Bumstead	
Municipality of East Ferris	1998 – 2000	Rick Champagne	
Township of Bonfield	2001 – 2003	Narry McCarthy	
Municipality of Calvin	2004 2005 – 2006	Wendy Adams Narry McCarthy	
Municipality of Mattawan	2007 – 2010	Janet McNabb	
Township of Papineau-Cameron	2011 – 2014	Wendy Adams	
Township of Chisholm	2015 - 2018	Chris Juli	
Town of Mattawa	2019 – 2022	Dean Backer	
Municipality of East Ferris	2023 – 2026		



To: Municipalities of Nipissing District East

Page 2 of 2

Date: November 2, 2022

Please forward the name, term of office, and the contact information for the Board of Health appointee, along with council's resolution prior to Wednesday, December 14, 2022, to Sheri Beaulieu, Management Administrative Assistant, at sheri.beaulieu@healthunit.ca or by fax to 705-474-8252.

The first meeting of the Board of Health for the 2023 – 2026 term is tentatively scheduled for Wednesday, January 25, 2023, from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. In-person or virtual attendance is yet to be determined. The regular meeting schedule of the Board of Health for 2023 will be determined at the first meeting. A Board of Health orientation session for new and returning Board members will be scheduled prior to the first meeting.

I look forward to working with you to foster healthy living for the citizens in the Health Unit service area.

Sincerely yours,

James Chirico, H.BSc., M.D., F.R.C.P. (C), MPH Medical Officer of Health/Executive Officer

/sb

Letters sent to: Town of Mattawa, Municipalities of Calvin, East Ferris, and Mattawan, and Townships of Bonfield, Chisholm, and Papineau-Cameron